The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Trustees of Caseyville Township was called to order at 6 p.m. by Supervisor Krummrich who directed Clerk Gough to call the roll, and upon roll call the following members answered present: Trustees Green, Scott, Gibbs, and Lowry. Also present John Waldron, highway commissioner, Todd Fleming, sewer system operations attorney.

Supervisor Krummrich directed Clerk Gough to read the minutes of the previous meeting. A motion was made by Mr. Green, second by Ms. Scott to dispense with the reading of the minutes with the following roll call vote: Green – aye, Scott – aye, Lowry – aye, Gibbs – aye, Krummrich – aye. Motion carried by a vote of 5 ayes, and 0 nays.

A motion was made by Mr. Gibbs, second by Mr. Krummrich to approve the minutes of the previous meeting with the following roll call vote: Green – aye, Scott – aye, Gibbs – aye, Lowry – aye, Krummrich – aye. Motion carried by a vote of 5 ayes, and 0 nays.

A motion was made by Mr. Lowry, second by Ms. Scott to approve payment for the following bills with the following roll call vote: Green – aye, Scott – aye, Lowry – aye, Gibbs – aye, Krummrich – aye. Motion carried by a vote of 5 ayes, and 0 nays. Bills were as follows:

Town Fund:	14,601.38
Road & Bridge Fund:	90,514.66
Permanent Road Fund:	1,884.80
General Assistance Fund:	2,184.00
Town Fund:	549.00

Supervisor Krummrich spoke before the Board with the following information:

The ballfield lights and scoreboard are installed and working well. The concession stand is being upgraded and the job is covered by the St. Clair County Grants Department. The township will host a girls baseball tournament in September. Erlinger Construction turned in a bid to replace the doors on two concession stands, and the ballfield storage shed.

Highway Commissioner Waldron spoke before the Board with the following information:

The road crew has been mowing along easements. The trees that fell in the road easements were picked up and chipped. Trash pick-up went well. Repairs were done in the road district garage. Pot holes were patched. Worked on some culvert projects. Hauled in rock for future road oiling. Worked on road sign upgrades. The next large trash pick-up will be held on Mon. August 7, 2023.

Clerk Gough spoke before the Board with the following information:

Looking into the township administration building's possible usage of solar panels, while looking into the costs and benefits of using renewable energy with Sunsent Solar Company.

A motion was made by Mr. Lowry, second by Mr. Green to go into executive session to discuss the 2023 Fiscal Year raises for the sewer system supervisors, sewer system manager, and attorney. Motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Ms. Scott, second by Mr. Gibbs to return to the regular township meeting session. Motion carried unanimously.

The Board discussed upgrading the administration building parking lot, and Ms. Scott discussed buying Caseyville Township shirts from All Pro Tees to be used for township functions.

There being no further business to come before the Board, a motion to adjourn was made by Ms. Scott, second by Mr. Green with the following roll call vote: Gibbs – aye, Lowry – aye, Scott – aye, Green – aye, Krummrich – aye. Motion carried by a vote of 5 ayes, and 0 nays.

The next meeting will be held on August 10, 2013, 6 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,